
The Church of the Blessed Sacrament 

Annual Report 2016-2017 
 

Pastoral Message 
 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 

  

As we begin the new Liturgical Year, I wish to present to you the Parish’s Annual Report. I am so 

impressed with the commitment of parishioners to this place and its mission, from those who 

quietly attend daily Mass and stop in for personal prayer to our volunteers and those working on 

the various parish committees. We are a vibrant worshipping community, and nourished and fed 

with Eucharist, we strive to reach out to one another in faith, hope, and love.   

  

I wish to begin by thanking the Finance Council, who help ensure financial transparency and who 

offer guidance on how to best steward our resources. My thanks too to the Pastoral Council as they 

seek to implement the parish Pastoral Plan, struggling to enrich worship, to invite and evangelize 

our brothers and sisters throughout the neighborhood and city, to deepen our own discipleship, and 

to help inspire stewardship. Without our dedicated pastoral and administrative staff, as well, daily 

life here would not be possible. 

  

We are a parish that seeks to grow as a community of believers committed to hospitality and 

welcome, spiritual growth, and action on behalf of the poor. This is visible, I hope, in the care we 

take in our worship, and it is visible in the actions of the JoyJ Initiative, the parish Soup Kitchen, 

the parish Food Pantry, and your generous donations to the poor box, which enable us to assist 

people in moments of great need. As we seek to increase our living out of the corporal works of 

mercy, and to further enable all of these initiatives to develop along more strategic lines, I have 

recently been in discussion with members of the parish to develop a St. Vincent DePaul Society. 

  

We are blessed with a thriving parish grammar school of 405 students, operated through the 

Archdiocese. Our parish Sunday School program boasts 240 students, and our Family Ministry 

seeks to engage over two hundred families for spiritual and social outreach. We have a thriving 

music program with three choirs and an innovative concert series that draws on local talent, seeking 

to engage the wider community. Over the past year we have Baptized 131, given First Communion 

to 72, Confirmed 59, Married 18 couples, and prayed the Funeral Rites for 26 of our departed 

brothers and sisters.  

  

All of this is encouraging, but the challenges of operating this parish are real. Our buildings are 

aging, more demand is placed on everyone involved as initiatives grow, and there are areas where 

ministry is lacking; here I think immediately of the teenagers of our parish. I am confident that the 

parishioners helping on the various parish councils and committees will help see us through each 

of these challenges, and I am so very aware that all that goes on here is possible only because of 

the support and generosity of each and every one of you. 

  

The weekly Sunday collection provides a stream of revenue to support Blessed Sacrament, but this 

source of income is never sufficient to meet the operating demands of such a large and active place, 

a place that keeps its doors open 365 days a year, for God’s presence should never be missed. On 

top of our weekly collection, the Capital Campaign continues to be successful in raising funds for 

the church’s exterior repairs. Through the efforts of our Capital Campaign last year we raised 



$4,000,000, and a third of those pledges have already been fulfilled. The project itself a bit behind 

schedule, with work now set to be completed in October 2018, but, thankfully, we are still on 

budget. Our Annual Parish Appeal, too, is helping close the gap in our operating deficit. Thank 

you to all who give so generously.    

  

As we move into 2018, I ask you to prayerfully read this report and to reflect on your life here at 

the parish. Together, let us meet the future with trust and gratitude as we celebrate the 100th 

Anniversary of this our second church building during the next three years. Thank you for all that 

you do for Blessed Sacrament and for the witness of discipleship that you offer me each day, 

making this such a wonderful place to minister. 

 

Father Duffell 
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